Regular Council Meeting City of Tallulah April 25, 2024

3.

A regular meeting of the Mayor and City Council was held on Thursday, April 25, 2024, at 5:30 P. M., in the Council Room Chamber of Tallulah City Hall.

Mayor Charles M. Finlayson called the meeting to order, led the Pledge of Allegiance, and allowed time for a moment of prayer.

A roll call of Councilmembers is shown as follows:

Scott	Present
Houston	Present
Harris	Present
Day	Present
Wells	Present

Councilmember Wells requested a correction to the minutes of April 11, 2024 and was assured by the Mayor that the minutes would be corrected.

Motion to add an item to the agenda to include the topic of a city attorney was made by Councilmember Wells, seconded by Councilmember Harris, and carried unanimously. Mayor Finlayson stated that he would have a prospective appointee at the next meeting.

Motion and second to approve minutes of the April 11, 2024, meeting were made by Councilmembers Houston and Day respectively and carried unanimously.

Ms. Berteal Rogers reported that the annual clean-up will commence on May 13th and last through May 31st. She stated that she would be giving additional information at next meeting.

The following discussions took place and included:

- 1) Additional discussion regarding the appointment of a replacement City Attorney;
- 2) Large water leaks that have been existing for long periods of time;
- 3) City's lack of using its own resources in the removal of trees, ets.;
- 4) Drainage problems and what about the Ethyl Street Project;
- 5) Status of the Brownfield Project;
- 6) Announcement by the Mayor that he would be talking to Governor Landry soon regarding funds for the water rehab project.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned by the Mayor.

Attest: May 9, 2024

Gerald L Odom, City Clerk

Charles M. Finlayson, Mayor